
 
Minutes, June 18, 2024 

The City Council met in the board room at city hall on June 18, 2024 at 7 p.m.; attending were City Clerk Raven Oglesby, 
Officer Richard Black Jr., guest Joe West, guest Bethany Garrett & Associate and Pickens County Herald correspondent 
Felicity Holman.  
Call to Order – Mayor Davis called meeting to order. 
Invocation – Councilmember Richardson lead us in prayer. 
Roll Call – City Clerk Oglesby called roll:  Mayor Davis, present; District 1 Councilmember Taggart, present; District 2 
Councilmember Hagan, present; District 3 Councilmember Richardson, present; District 4 Councilmember Wheat, present; 
District 5 Councilmember Giles, present. 
Minutes of May 21, 2024 were approved with a motion by Councilmember Taggart; a second by Councilmember Giles and 
motion passed with all ayes. 
Payables –City Clerk Oglesby presented payables in the amount of $187,581.81 for May 22, 2024 thru June 18, 2024.  
Councilmember Hagan made motion to approve the payables; a second from Councilmember Wheat and motion passed 
with all ayes. 
Old Business:   
NONE 
New Business:  
Discussion on Changing from Global Life Insurance to Colonial Life Insurance – Representative Bethany and 
Associate explained the multiple benefits they offer. Mayor Davis stated her and the Council would look over everything and 
City Clerk Oglesby would be back in touch next week with a decision.  
Public Comments –  
NONE 
Reports and Request – Councilmember Richardson asked that the hill near his house be cut. Councilmember Giles asked 
that someone use the sidearm in his area to cut the brush back off the road. Councilmember Wheat asked about the 
progress on the clean-up of the sidewalks. Mayor Davis responded that she is in the process of getting a grant to replace 
the water & sewer lines so she was going to post pone the clean up because the lines were under the sidewalk and didn’t 
want the crew to have to do double work.  
Adjournment – Mayor Davis advised the meeting was adjourned until July 16, 2024. 
Respectively Submitted, Raven Oglesby, City Clerk 


